

WEEKLY REPORT

Week of Feb. 5, 2018

Upcoming

CALL FOR ARTISTS: We're accepting applications from artists producing quality original art and crafts to display and sell their art at the Summer Scene Arts & Music Festival on June 9! Visit www.raymore.com/summerscene for details and to download the artist application. Questions? Contact Communications Specialist Melissa McGhee at mmcghee@raymore.com or 816-892-3002.



Administration

- IT Manager Jim Mayberry participated in a CIS Secure Suites Resources Webinar.
- Human Resources Manager Shawn Aulgur attended the IPMA-HR meeting at Old Shawnee Town in Shawnee, Kansas.
- Human Resources Manager Shawn Aulgur and Chief Jan Zimmerman met with Kay White to preview her Arbinger training presentation to the Management Team.

City Clerk

• City Clerk Jeanie Woerner participated in a planning session for the 2020 International Institute of Municipal Clerks conference to be held in St. Louis.

Communications

 Communications Director Mike Ekey and Communications Specialist Melissa McGhee met with Stan Hoffman from FastSigns, the City contracted sign company, to discuss ideas and pricing on replacing eight signs around City Hall and at the City's Animal Shelter on S. Madison.

Community Development

- Building Official Jon Woerner attended a training course on Aerated Treatment Units to maintain his certification as an Onsite Wastewater Treatment System Installer.
- The Planning & Zoning Commission met Tuesday and recommended approval of the Edgewater at Creekmoor 6th Final Plat, a 54-lot single family subdivision located east of Creekmoor Drive and north of Hampstead Drive.

Parks & Recreation

- Coordinators Katie Pattrick and Todd Brennon attended the KC Metro Programmers meeting in Lenexa, Kansas. Following the meeting, attendees were treated to a tour of Lenexa's new City Center complex including the new Recreation Center.
- Athletic Coordinator Todd Brennon attend the KC Metro Soccer League initial bracketing and team scheduling meeting in Independence on Feb. 7.
- Park maintenance staff took advantage of the nice weather and set the brackets and bracing for the new pergola to be built by staff at Ward Park. Work continues on the maintenance facility renovations as the new kitchen / breakroom cabinets are installed and crews prepared for the new floor installation.
- Administrative staff prepared for the upcoming Parks & Recreation Board work session next Tuesday, Feb. 13. Topics will include the Recreation Park Pedestrian Improvements project and discussion on the upcoming Capital Improvement Program for next fiscal year.

Police

- Capts. Jim Wilson and Roger Mayberry and Chief Jan Zimmerman participated in a meeting at the Cass County Sheriff's Office with the Sheriff and the Chiefs from Belton, Pleasant Hill and Harrisonville. The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the County radio system and meet with new Chief Juvenile Officer Adam Thomas regarding juvenile procedures.
- Capt. Jim Wilson served as an assessor for the sergeant's promotional process in Clinton, Missouri.
- Emergency Management Director Ryan Murdock attended training by State Emergency Management Agency and the National Weather Service on "Warning Coordination" in Ballwin, MO.
- Capt. Jim Wilson participated in Cass County Youth Court in the Raymore City Council Chambers.
- Sgt. Cory Miller served as a judge for the Bel-Ray and Raymore Lions Club chili cook off at High Blue Wellness in Belton.
- School Resource Officer Lance Goddard participated in the Raymore Peculiar School District "Good Neighbors, Strong Community" event at Ray-Pec High School in Peculiar.
- Lt. Steve Donahoe met with representatives from the Excelsior Springs Police Department to discuss our ITI Records Management System.
- Chief Jan Zimmerman (right) was honored for serving as the 2017 Metropolitan Chiefs and Sheriff's President.



Public Works

- Staff received bids for the Silver Lake Culvert Replacement Project and the Johnston Drive extension project
- Public Works Staff continues to monitor weather for a potential winter weather event over the weekend. Crews will remain on standby until winter weather enters the area. For more information about the City's response and to follow their progress, visit www.Raymore.com/Snow.